
 

 

August 1, 2019 
 
RE: USP Acetaminophen Related Compound J Reference Standard (Catalog 
#1003100, Lot R00310) 
 
Dear USP Customer, 

 
Our records indicate that your company has purchased USP Acetaminophen Related 
Compound J Reference Standard, Catalog #1003100, Lot R00310. Recent evaluation of this 
lot by USP scientific staff has determined that the assigned purity value of 0.99 mg of 
acetaminophen related compound J per mg of material (as is basis) is incorrect. The correct 
purity value for this lot is 0.86 mg of acetaminophen related compound J per mg of material 
(as is basis). 
 
Please discontinue the use of Lot R00310. It has been assigned a Valid Use Date of August 1, 
2019.  
 
USP will make every effort to make a new lot available to its customers by August 31, 2019. 
 
We are offering our customers the ability to return any unopened vials for credit. Claims for 
credit must be made within 90 days of the date of this letter.  Please contact Customer Service 
at 1-800-227-8772 (or custsvc@usp.org) to make necessary arrangements (International 
customers please call 1-301-881-0666).  Please have your order number and photographic 
evidence for any unopened vial(s) available when you contact USP.  We sincerely apologize 
for any inconvenience this may have caused your company.   
 
For technical questions, please contact Reference Standard Technical Services at 
rstech@usp.org. 
 
Regards, 
 
Quality Assurance Department 
United States Pharmacopeia 
12601 Twinbrook Parkway 
Rockville, MD  20852 
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